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A. PROPGSAL
Annex 15,

Paragraph 2.1., anend to read:

..... of this annex is required for vehicles of categories Nand N,
with ..... ”

B. JUSTI FI CATI ON

Rear marking plates for heavy vehicles are recommended in the
Consol i dated Resolution R E.1 (Reconmendation 2.15) since 1977. Today,
19 Contracting Parties apply Regulation No. 70, 01 series of anmendnents. For
many years, nost if not all of these have al ready passed |egislation regarding
such plates for goods vehicles whose perm ssible nass exceeds 3.5 tonnes.

I ndeed, the heavy vehicles nmentioned in the national |egislation of
those countries requiring mandatory or recommended pl ates correspond with the
definitions of the category of driver’s licence C according to the 1968 Vi enna
Convention on Road Traffic, Annex 7, “Mdtor vehicles used for the carriage of
goods whose perm ssi bl e maxi mum mass exceeds 3,500 kgs.”

The Consolidated Resolution R E. 3, Annex 7, provides the follow ng
definition of “heavy” vehicles used for the carriage of goods:

N, cat egory vehicles having a maxi num mass exceedi ng 3.5 tonnes but not
exceedi ng 12 tonnes, and

N, cat egory vehicles having a maxi num mass exceedi ng 12 tonnes.
Drivers could find difficulties in distinguishing between vehicles of
categories N, and N,. Therefore, they shall be marked in the same way. GIB

feels that, in the name of safety, there is no valid reason to change this
practice.



